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GOVERNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
220 SYCAMORE STREET, SUITE 200
RED BLUFF, CA  96080
February 28th, 2018
12:15 p.m. – 1:45 p.m.
Chairperson, Linda J. Lucas, called the February 28th, 2018 Governing Board meeting to order at 12:18 p.m.  Linda welcomed everyone, introductions were made, and roll was taken.
1. ATTENDANCE

Members in attendance: Linda J. Lucas, Tara Loucks-Shepherd, Phyllis Avilla, Drew Chevere
Members that were missed: Shanon Cook, Alejandra Beltran
Guests: None
A quorum was met.  
Staff in attendance: Ashley Williams, Beth Janes, Kelly May, Rosie Flores Wilfong, Tori Prest, Brian Heese, Mike Lindsey 

2. NCCDI MISSION MOMENT

Tori will share during her Report
3. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA
There were no additions to the agenda this month.
4. PROGRAM GOVERNANCE REPORT SCHEDULE

The regular monthly Consent Agenda items and the Annual Agency Audit will be added this month.  
5. ACTION ITEMS
*Approval of Minutes 
Linda J. Lucas, the Chairperson, asked for a motion to approve the January 2018 Governing Board meeting minutes.  Tara Loucks-Shepherd made a motion to approve the January 2018 meeting minutes; Phyllis Avilla seconded; motion carried.  
*Consent Agenda
*Eligibility Recruitment, Selection Enrollment, Attendance Report-Jennifer Torres
*File Monitoring Report -Tori Prest    
*CACFP Meal Counts Report – Tina Robertson
*Chief Fiscal Officer Report – Kelly May
  Linda J. Lucas requested a motion to approve the Consent Agenda; Phyllis Avilla made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda, Drew Chevere seconded; motion carried.  
* Annual Agency Audit 2016-2017 – Linda J. Lucas reviewed the audit with management staff and recommended approval.    This is the first audit with the new Accounting Firm.  There were no findings.  Phyllis Avilla made a motion to approve the 2016-2017 Annual Audit Report; Tara Loucks-Shepherd seconded; motion carried.  

* IT Proposal Selection – Brian Heese
   Apex Technologies and Ray Morgan Company have presented their proposals to the  

   Governing Board.  Computer Logistics, the current IT provider, did not give a 
   presentation to the board but did meet with management.  Brian shared a printout   

   with the cost breakouts for each company.  Ray Morgan is the recommended  company 
   because their bid is more in line with our budget, we already have a relationship with 
   them because of the copier/printers, and they are willing to work with us on other projects. 
   Phyllis Avilla made a motion to approve Ray Morgan Company for IT services, Drew 
  Chevere seconded; motion carried.       
* Work Place Breast Feeding Policy – Ashley Williams presented the Work Place Breast 
Feeding Policy for approval.  NCCDI has always had guidelines in place for employees that are nursing, and with approval will now be included in the NCCDI Employee Handbook.  Tara Loucks-Shepherd made a motion to approve the Work Place Breast Feeding Policy; Phyllis Avilla     

   seconded; motion carried.
6. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Brian’s written report is included for your review.    
Brian stated that parents and staff are expressing concerns regarding facility security and safety at the centers due to the recent school shootings and violence. Management is considering redirecting some of the Program Improvement Grant funds to be used for facility security and center safety.  Bay Alarm and Hue and Cry have consulted on what options are available.  
7. SERVICE AREA REPORTS
· Enrollment & Recruitment Report – Consuelo Valencia, ERSEA Assistant I, shared that a  recruitment committee made up of parents in the program has been formed.  The Recruitment Committee would learn when, where, and how recruitment is done and would also share their ideas and perhaps new ways to recruit families for the Head Start and Early Head Start programs.  More members are desired.  
· Head Start/State Preschool Director Report – Rosie did not have a written report this month. Rosie shared that a family that is utilizing the Family Visitation Center expressed how much they appreciated the support of the program and staff.    
· Early Head Start Director Report – A second Parent Café sponsored by NCCDI, First 5 Tehama and School Readiness was held on February 27th, 2018.  There were twenty-one parents in attendance.  The Café meets every other month or so.  The attendees discussed the topics of relationships, emotional and physical support, and friendship quality. There were hosts from each of the participating agencies facilitating the conversation topics at each table.  When asked, each of the attendees stated they would return for the next meeting.  The venue may need to be changed due to the growing number of attendees.  Tori’s report is included with the File Monitoring Report in the Consent Agenda.  
· Nutrition Manager Report – Tina’s written report is included in the CACFP Report in the Consent Agenda. Directors and managers got a refresher course in Food Service observations and will be going to designated centers this month to observe.    
· Parent and Father Engagement Coordinator Report –Mike’s written report is included in the packet.  He reviewed all the activities and happenings that took place in February.  
· Human Resources Manager Report – Ashley’s written report is included in the packet. 
8. CORRESPONDENCE 
A letter from Administration for Children and Families is included for your review. 
9. POLICY COUNCIL REPORT
Drew Chevere, Policy Council Chairperson, reported that the Policy Council did not have a quorum this month.  The Community Funds Committee would like to purchase playground equipment for the Tehama City Park with the community funds.  This will have to go before the Tehama City Council for approval.      
10. COMMUNITY AWARENESS ISSUES

~ Tara Loucks-Shepherd announced the Prosperity Tehama Education Resource Expo happening on March 29th, 2018 from 1:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. at the Red Bluff Community Center.  This is for agencies that provide services and not to sign up for services.  Participation is by invitation only.  Contact Tara for more information.  
   ~ Phyllis Avilla announced Latino Outreach is sponsoring the annual Cinco DE Mayo Celebration Event.  It will be held on May 5th, 2018, at the Corning Skate Park. 

   ~  The Children’s Fair will be held April 28th, 2018 at the Tehama County Fairgrounds. 
11. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
There was no Unfinished Business this month.

12. NEW BUSINESS
There was no New Business this month.
13. CLOSED SESSION  
There was no Closed Session this month.

14. ADJOURNMENT

Linda J. Lucas, the Chairperson, adjourned the meeting at 1:45 p.m.
Submitted by,
Beth Janes
Administrative Assistant









Governing Board meetings are usually held on the 4th Wednesday of each month.  
THE NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR Wednesday, March 28th, 2018
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